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“Two people are better than one … If one person falls, the other can reach out to help.” 
Ecclesiastes 4. 9-10 

This week’s value: Trust 
Dear parents and carers,  

We began this week with a Collective Worship that 
focused on the value of trust. The children in Year 6 
shared some worries with the rest of the school, we 
then looked at where in the Bible we might find 
comfort. Thank you to Florence, Lily and Lucas for their 
help.  

On a very soggy Wednesday,  we had ‘Cricket – A  
Chance to Shine’ in school. Each class taking part was 
given the opportunity to participate in a cricket 
session, where they bowled, batted and practised their 
fielding  skills. Although wet, the children had a great 
time and wholeheartedly joined in.  

Also this week Mark’s Ark visited Reception and Year 1. 

The children were given the opportunity to look at a 

spider, a millipede, lizard, snake, a vulture and a skunk. 

A wonderful learning experience!  

We have also started to prepare for our Easter Service 
on the 27th March. The children in Year 5 will lead the 
service. We are very much looking forward to sharing 
the Easter Story with you.  

Lastly the Year 6 children did a fabulous job with their 
fundraising event today. Thank you so much for all of 
your donations. A special thanks to the parents of 
children in Year 6 who supported the event by 
purchasing food and helping their children prepare for 
the afternoon as well as Aubree’s mum in Year 1 for 
the donation of even more edibles.  
 
Have a wonderful weekend.  
Mrs Tracey Fletcher  
Headteacher  

 
 

Dates for your diary 
Thursday 7th March  
World Book Day 
 
Monday 11th – Friday 15th March 
Science Week 
11th March – Y6 Harry Potter potion making 
13th March – School Science Fair 3.15-4pm 
 
Monday 18th - Wednesday 20th March 
School Book Fair 
 
Thursday 21st March  
Year 4 Farm and Country Day 
Royal Cornwall Showground  
 
Friday 22nd March 
Final swimming session for  
Years 2 and 4 
 
Wednesday 27th March 
Easter Service – St. Stephen’s Church 1.30pm 
 
Thursday 28th March 
Easter Egg Hunt 
Last day of Spring term 
 
Monday 15th April 
First day of Summer Term 
 

What have a lightsaber, a cafetiere and bridge made 
out of Lego got to do with being a Vicar? 

Revd Laura invites you and your family to come and 

discover the answers as she is installed as the Priest in 

Charge of  Saltash (St Nicholas & St Faith and St 

Stephen's by Saltash),  Landrake with St Erney & 

Botus Fleming and Landulph.  Bishop Hugh will take 

the service at St Michael's, Landrake on Saturday 9th 

March at 4.30pm, followed by refreshments in the Sir 

Robert Geffery's Memorial Hall. 

 

 

 



 
SPORTS REPORT 

 
Arena Year 5/6 Mixed Football League 
Well done to our team who won both their matches on Tuesday, beating Menheniot 2-1 and then 
Stoke Climsland 2-0 to put us top of the league. Joint players of the match were our 3 girls: Harriet, 
Isabelle and Megan who were outstanding. 
 
SE Cornwall Girls Football League 
Our young team lost narrowly to Burraton on Wednesday (2-1) in a match we dominated. But with 
nearly all the team in Year 5 or Year 4, it bodes well for next season. Player of the match was CaitlIn, 
who was outstanding in defence. 
 
SE Cornwall Cross-Country League 
Good luck to our 28 runners competing in the final round of the league at Liskeard today. 

 
 

Achievement Awards 
 
Toby in Reception Class  is this week’s achievement 
winner for his amazing writing. He has been so focused 
at sounding out different words using his phonics 
knowledge and has been so determined. Well done 
Toby!  
 
Isabel in Year 1 works super hard and it is really paying 
off. Keep up the good work.  
 
Summer in Year 2 has been working really hard and is 
doing really well with her phonics. She is also becoming 
a really confident member of our class. Keep it up 
Summer! 
 
This week's achiever award in Year 3 goes to Fran who 
created some beautiful designs for her Egyptian collar 
in Art this week and has also been working extra hard in 
all of her other subjects, well done Fran. 
 
Elsie in Year 4 for putting in really good effort when 
working with Mrs Hall and showing resilience in her 
learning. 
 
Daniel in Year 5 has been a superstar this week sharing 

answers and thoughts with the class. He has a fabulous 

sense of humour and this has come in very useful this 

week with a friend when dealing with those tricky 

questions. Well done. 

The Head’s Award in Year 6 this week goes to 
Harvey.  He always works hard in lessons but he is 
pushing himself to ensure he hits all his targets in his 
writing.  He has really focussed on his handwriting and 
presentation to produce some outstanding pieces of 
work.  Well done Harvey! 
 

Value Awards 
 
Alfred in Reception Class is this week’s value winner 
for trust. We can trust Alfred with any task, he is so 
sensible and helpful! Alfred is very good at making 
the right choice and thinks of others. Well done!  
 
Oscar in Year 1 is a person to be relied upon, he is 
very trustworthy. Thank you Oscar.  
 
Dexter in Year 2 is a very trustworthy person in our 
class. He makes great choices even when it is tricky. 
We are really proud of you Dexter.  
 
This week's value award for trust goes to Henry who 
is a reliable and trustworthy member of Year 3, he 
represents the school values very well. Well done 
Henry. 
 
Jacob in Year 4 for being a positive member of the 
class who can always be trusted to do the right thing 
and be sensible 
 
Vinnie in Year 5 has really shown this value this 
week. He has been very helpful in class, doing little 
jobs for Mrs Jones and he has carried these out 
sensibly and also following instructions with thought 
and care. Well done for showing our value of trust 
Vinnie. 
 
The Value Award for Trust in Year 6 goes to 
Florence.  She is a reliable and responsible member 
of the school community.  I know that I can trust her 
to carry out any responsibilities I give her and to a 
high standard.  She is an outstanding role model for 

our school.       



This week in school we have… 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 started their week with Victorian Day.  

They had great fun dressing up and 

experiencing how strict the teachers were.  

Apparently it was the best day ever!  They have 

also enjoyed learning about multiplication as 

well as exploring Holy Week in RE.  In history 

they have been learning more about Florence 

Nightingale and why she decided to go to the 

Crimea in in the first place. 

 

This week Reception Class have been 

continuing to look at the story of The Hungry 

Caterpillar and the life cycle of a butterfly.  

They also learnt about some different baby 

animals and had a very exciting visit from 

Mark’s Ark – they got to see lots of 

interesting animals and learn all about them. 

 

 

This week Year 3 have been creating 

their Egyptian collars using tissues and 

glue to create 3d effects in Art.  They 

have also started some diary writing for 

Literacy, imagining they are William 

Carter opening Tutankhamun’s Tomb. 

 

 

Year 6 have continued their learning about Islam across Britain and looking at similarities and differences 

between Baghdad and Cordoba in Spain.  They have examined their rich lifestyles and are using their 

research and learning to plan a report and PowerPoint on their findings.  They have finished their unit on 

decimals and are able to divide and multiply fractions by integers and divide fractions to convert into 

percentages.  They have just started to prepare for the Mothering Sunday cards using various painting 

techniques but I can’t tell you too much about that!  They are very excited about their charity event this 

week so you will hear about how successful they were in next week’s Newsletter. 

Year 5 have had another superb week of learning.  

We have been really getting to grips with long 

multiplication and showing great resilience in this.  

In RE we have been looking and exploring what we 

see in our ‘big frieze’, and discussing how what we 

are learning in RE at present fits into the big picture.  

We were also lucky enough to have a great PE 

session with a visiting cricket coach. 

 

Year 1 have had a fun packed week with 

cricket, animals in the classroom and 

woodland adventures.  All of this in 

between learning about Judaism and 

writing our recounts and finishing our 

numbers to 20 unit. 

This week in Year 4 we have 

investigated different National Parks of 

the USA!  We looked at whereabouts 

the Parks are and what animals live 

within them.  We will use this later in 

our writing topic to help think of 

different reasons why we should or 

shouldn’t feed animals in the Parks. 
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